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This week, Reception pupils have    
begun to harvest the crops from their 
vegetable plot.  The children especially 
liked eating the home grown lettuce 
and enjoyed adding it to their      
sandwiches and burgers.  Well done to 
our keen gardeners and Mrs Harrad 
who has overseen the veg plot. 

http://www.healthyschools.gov.uk/Default.aspx


Although we were forced to close school due to the local elections on Thursday, the 
teachers were hard at work being trained by members of The Royal Shakespeare 
Company. Staff explored ways to use the work of Shakespeare with their pupils,    
focussing on two plays, “The Tempest” and “Julius Caesar.” The training session was 
great fun and everybody came away with lots of inspirational teaching ideas for pu-
pils from Reception to Y6. 





Harry Potter fan, Ishita, was thrilled to receive a letter in the post last week from          
JK Rowling!  Ishita had written to her favourite author explaining how much she and her 
friends love the Harry Potter books.  Despite her busy schedule, JK Rowling still found the 
time to reply to Ishita’s letter.  At Sydenham, we love books and are thrilled that so many 

pupils enjoy reading and are passionate about their favourite characters. 

Good luck to our Y6 pupils who will be taking their statutory tests (SAT’s) next week. All      
children in Y6 are invited in to school at the earlier time of 8.30am to enjoy a special 
SAT’s, brain food breakfast during the week of the tests.  The exam timetable is:    
 

Monday 8th May Reading. 

Tuesday 9th May Grammar, Punctuation and Spelling. 

Wednesday 10th May Arithmetic and Maths Reasoning 1. 

Thursday 11th May Maths Reasoning 2 

We are currently reviewing our pricing policy for Breakfast Club and Butterflies After School 
Club.  Due to the rising cost of overheads such as staffing and food, it is likely that the price 
of both clubs will unfortunately rise to £3.50per session, in September.  This price is still 
highly competitive compared to other local schools, many of whom are charging £5 per hour.  
Thank you for your understanding in this matter. 



You should have received the following letter this week, via email, regarding the unfortunate   
closure of school on the day of the general election (June 8th.)  In case, you missed the letter, a 

copy is published below for your information: 





 
Diary dates do sometimes change due to unforeseen circumstances.  If any date changes, 
we will always notify you via text or letter.  However, the following dates are correct at 
the point of going to press!! 
 
 
Monday 8th May 2017  Y6 SAT’s tests begin. 
Wednesday 17th May 2017  Y6 online Mandarin lessons begin (more info soon!) 
Thursday 11th May 2017  PTA disco (see poster on previous page) 
Thursday 11th May 2017  Y1 Kerbwise, road safety sessions. 
Monday 15th May 2017  Santander finance sessions in Y4AH and Y6. 
Tuesday 16th May 2017  Y4 cricket competition at Hunningham. 
Thursday 18th May 2017  Y1 Kerbwise, road safety sessions. 
Saturday 20th May 2017  PTA jumble sale, 10.00am—12.00pm—CANCELLED 
Monday 22nd May 2017  Y4 residential trip in Stratford. 
Tuesday 23rd May 2017  Y4 return from residential trip in Stratford. 
Wednesday 24th May 2017  YR eye tests. 
Thursday 25th May 2017  Big Sleepover—Y3* 
Tuesday 25th April 2017  Cookery course begins at 3.20pm. 
Friday 26th May 2017   MUFTI Day. 
Friday 26th May 2017   Break up for Whitsun half-term holiday 
 
Monday 5th June 2017  INSET Day—school closed. 
Tuesday 6th June 2017  Return to school for the second half of the summer term. 
Thursday 8th June 2017  School closed—POLLING DAY for GENERAL ELECTION 
                                              (and staff training.) 
 
*Please note that, due to the growing size of our school, we are only able to run The Big 
Sleepover for pupils in Y3 this year. This is to safeguard the safety of pupils and ensure 

that we have adequate staffing to mange the event to our usual high standards. 





 

YR/KS1 superstars will be announced next week. 

Have a restful weekend and see you all on Monday. 
Best wishes  

from Miss Glenny (Associate Headteacher 


